Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

December 17, 2012

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 17th day of December 2012, at 1:30 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR 

Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT 
Marvin Hendrix, John Widger, Ray Anzaldua, Bill Werley, Sr.






Debe Wright

CITY ATTORNEY


William Wepfer, City Attorney
CITY SECRETARY


Sylvia R. Trevino
Staff Present:



A. R. Garcia, Chief of Police





Rosendo Flores, Waterworks Supervisor






1) CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS
None
4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF NOVEMBER 27, 2012 AND SPECIAL MEETING OF DECEMBER 10, 2012

It was pointed out that a correction was necessary to correct “Mayor Pro Tem” Dean Hall to “Mayor” 
Dean Hall on Page 1 of the minutes of December 10, 2012.  The City Secretary shall make such correction.


Councilman Anzaldua made a motion to approve the minutes with the noted correction.  
Councilman 
Widger seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.
5)
DISCUSSION HELD ON THE ADOPTION OF AN ORDINANCE TO REQUIRE PROPERTY 
OWNERS TO FENCE THEIR PROPERTIES THAT HAVE OPEN SPACES

A discussion was held regarding the open spaces through the residents’ properties where there are no fences 
on the side of Dilworth Road.  A discussion was previously held on the possibility of enacting an ordinance 
requiring the installation of fences on these properties.  


Bill Wepfer explained that the City has to have a general ability to adopt ordinances on the issue of 
health and safety.  He added that currently two parts of the community are fenced and these were at the 
expense of the City.  The resident would now be questioning why not the City pay for their residential 
fences as well if the City is going to require them.  He explained that there could be a ‘taking’ of some kind 
for a public purpose and the possibility of compensation for ingress and egress but the fence would be 
placed outside the property line.  Mr. Wepfer indicated that he has not seen any ordinances from other cities 
where the City requires the property owner to set up fences.  This fence issue becomes a problem for a 
general law city and it would hard to regulate or enforce an ordinance where a fence would be a safety 
issue.


Chief Garcia added that the Mayor sent out 16 letters to those property owners asking for their cooperation 
to install a fence and only two residents complied.  Chief Garcia stated that he was going to modify the 
letter emphasizing the need for a fence on those properties and he would follow with a personal visit and 
see if they would comply.  He indicated that he could get sample ordinances from other cities.


Councilwoman Wright suggested staff talk to the fence companies and get an estimate from them or a quote 
on how much it would take and have these estimates available to the residents to assist them with their 
decision to put up a fence.  She pointed out that one of the local residents lives on property that backs onto 
Dilworth and is the owner of a local fence company.  Maybe he would be willing to offer or quote 
a price.


Mayor Hall commented that the City would have the funds for the fences but then there would be the 
situation of encroaching onto residents’ properties if the City chose to erect the fences.


Councilman Widger suggested getting a generic price list based on the different types of fences and not 
necessary a price specific for each fence that would need to be set up.  General direction to City staff was 
given to proceed to obtain a generic price list for the various types of fences from fence vendors.

6)
 CONSENT AGENDA:
a. Police Report – NOVEMBER 2012 – Chief Garcia went over the police report for November 2012 as submitted in the agenda packet and informed the Council that his department is now fully staffed.  He has hired one new full time officer and two new reserve officers. He stated that he would have overlapping shifts with two officers at night during the holidays. Chief Garcia continued to report on the training sessions attended during the month and vehicle repairs and maintenance.  Chief Garcia reported one credit card abuse, 2 criminal mischiefs; 1 attempted burglary of a habitation; 1 burglary of a motor vehicle; and 3 arrests. Chief Garcia reported that one of the criminal mischief cases was from an incident that occurred at the Harlingen Country Club whereby a subject intentionally damaged the tire to the one of the police units by using a sharp instrument to cut it and make it go flat.  

        b. 
Municipal Court Report – NOVEMBER 2012  


There was no discussion on this report.


Councilman Werley made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Councilman Anzaldua 


seconded the motion.




Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

7)
  CHECK LISTINGS AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR THE CITY OF PALM 
       
  VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR NOVEMBER 2012 APPROVED
       
  Mayor Hall commented that revenues are ahead of expenditures at this time of the year. Councilman 
 
  Hendrix made a motion to approve the check listings and the monthly financial reports as 
  
  
  submitted.  

  Councilman Werley seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

8)
INVESTMENT REPORTS FOR NOVEMBER FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE 
WATER SERVICE APPROVED


There being no discussion Councilman Widger made a motion to approve the investment reports for 


both the City and the Water Service for the month of November.


Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

9)
PURCHASE REQUESTS 

A. Surveillance cameras and equipment.

Chief Garcia stated that there has been some discussion about upgrading the security equipment currently in 
place.  What is in place has been great for the City’s purposes.  He is looking into other equipment where 
you will be able to view the entire street or entire areas, view the entire intersection plus entire alleys.  This 
equipment can be remotely controlled and is constantly streaming video and constantly recording.  There 
are seven entrances to the City and each one could have a camera.  He indicated that in his opinion the 
cameras would not serve their purposes if the city still has open gaps at various residences.  It would be 
difficult to justify the cost if the open areas are not fenced.  He estimated that the cost for each camera is 
$4,500 or the system plus the components, installation and software; a total approximate cost of $40,000.  It 
was Chief Garcia’s opinion that this type of upgraded security would be justified once the residents’ open 
gaps are fenced.


Locations were discussed and it was noted that the alleyway on Bellino is of major concern.


Councilwoman Wright suggested that staff might want to consider contacting Larry Neblett, a local 
resident, for input regarding the set up of any software related to the security cameras.


Councilman Werley asked about the red-light cameras that the City of Harlingen used to have.  A comment 
was made that these cameras went back to the provider once the City of Harlingen stopped using them.


Mayor Hall asked that Chief Garcia obtain more specific cost quotes.  A suggestion was made to possibly 
have the vendor set 1 or 2 cameras for testing purposes.  Chief Garcia stated that these cameras would be 
placed high on a pole.


Further discussion followed and through a motion by Councilman Anzaldua, staff was asked to come back 
with all related price quotes for two cameras (as starters).

Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.
10)     ADJOURN

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 2:10 p.m. upon a motion by 
Councilman 
Anzaldua and seconded by Councilman Werley.

_______________________________

Dean Hall, Mayor 
Attest:

_____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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